
Dear Fellow Servants of Jesus Christ,                  March & April 2019 
 
What a humbling thought that God would choose to use unworthy sinners like us in His work! Our family has had the privilege 
of seeing God work both in and through our lives over the last two months. We have had opportunity to present our burden 
for Kenya in nine different churches across seven States (FL, TN, WV, NJ, GA, TX, NC) and in Ontario, Canada! Most of these 
meetings were missions conferences. During one of these conferences, I and another missionary had the opportunity to 
preach at a school chapel service. After the service, three teenage men trusted Christ as their Saviour. This is a tremendous 
blessing, but it is also fruit that abounds to your account as our partners in ministry. To God be the glory! 
 
In late March, as we were preparing for a conference in the Atlanta area, we received news that Matthew’s maternal 
grandmother passed away unexpectedly. She was 95 years old and knew the Lord as her Saviour. We were able to cut our 
conference short in Atlanta and head to south Georgia for the funeral. Matthew had the opportunity to conduct and preach 
the funeral service. It was a sweet time of remembering his grandmother’s life and testimony, and the 
Gospel was clearly presented. 
 
Because of the funeral, our travel plans to Texas were interrupted, but the church stepped up 
and paid for last minute plane tickets and a rental car for our whole family just so we could 
arrive in time for their conference! We are so thankful for their kindness, and we praise God that 
He provided a way for us to attend all of our scheduled meetings. 
 
God has given us four new supporting churches! This brings our monthly support level to 59%. 
Thank you, Victory Baptist Church of Weatherford, TX; Maranatha Baptist Church of Ripley, TN; 
Calvary Baptist Church of Greenwood, SC; and CornerStone Baptist Church of Woodstock, ON, 
for partnering with us! 
 
In the many miles of travel God has given us safety, and we have been able to see some 
spectacular places. While in NJ, we stopped by Liberty Park to see the Statue of Liberty; we also 
spent an afternoon at Niagara Falls during our trip to Canada. The girls even got to take a tour of 
the cockpit while boarding one of our flights! 
 
Our home in Georgia has been on the market for about one month, and we have had a few people take a look, but we are still 
praying for God to send a buyer before December. Thank you for praying with us in this matter.        
 
We praise the Lord for: 
Three souls saved recently 
New meetings scheduled 
Four new supporting churches 
 

We pray for: 
The sale of our home in Georgia 
God to provide all of our support by December 
Our summer and fall calendar to continue to fill 

In His service, 
 
 
Matthew & Rebecca Rose 
Deborah, Hannah, Esther, Lydia, and Priscilla 
Missionaries to Kenya 


